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REMOVING BARRIES TO THE VOLUNTARY INSTALLATION OF 

RESIDENTIAL FIRE SPRINKLERS
Over the past five years, approximately 73% of all fire-related deaths in Washington State have occurred in residential homes, and every year, residential fires cause millions of dollars in property damage.  Fire service, the building industry, water purveyors, and the sprinkler industry have worked together to identify the barriers to the voluntary installation of residential fire sprinklers.  
Passage of this important legislation will:
· Help reduce the number of lives lost in residential home fires in Washington State 
· Save millions of dollars in property damage due to residential home fires

· Allow existing funds from fire sprinkler installer licenses to be used to produce educational materials concerning the importance of residential fire sprinklers
· Exempt a person who voluntarily installs a residential sprinkler system in a single-family home from paying the fire operations portion of the impact fee

· Allow water purveyors to include estimated metering losses and demand increases due to meter upsizing required when a residential fire sprinkler system is installed

· Eliminate liability for public water purveyors from damages resulting from shutting off water to a residential home with a sprinkler system when the shutoff is due to routine maintenance, nonpayment by the customer, or water-system emergencies 
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